
1 

 
Hon. Mayor and Members of the City Council: 
 

This is the report for the week ending May 24th, 2019. 
 

1. Meeting Notes 
 
The next City Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, May 
28th. Closed Session begins at 6:00 P.M. followed by the 
Regular Meeting of the Richmond City Council at 6:30 P.M.  

The agenda may be found by clicking this link: May 28th City Council Agenda. 
 

2. Upcoming Events 
 
Boorman Park Community Workshop - We Want Your Input! 
 
The Community Services Department and Parks and Landscaping Division are 
teaming up with the West County Regional Group, First 5 Contra Costa, and Healthy 
and Active Before 5 for the Boorman Park Community Workshop on Monday, June 
3rd at Boorman Park (S. 25th Street and Maine Avenue in Richmond). The workshop 
is free, with a light dinner, childcare, and interpretation provided. 
 
The event is the latest in a series of community workshops as part of the Richmond 
Parks Assessment, which began in September 2018. Out of 25 Richmond parks, 
Boorman Park was identified by residents as a priority for improvement. 
 
At the upcoming workshop, organizers will present the final proposed design for 
Boorman Park and guide participants through a walking tour of the park. The tour 
will allow participants to visualize and view the locations of recreational features and 
support amenities part of the park design. Participants will be asked to provide input 
on details of the final design. 
 
The final design will provide a guideline for decision makers to allocate funding to 
improve, activate, and increase usage of Boorman Park. 
 
RSVP online at https://boormanparkcommunityworkshop.eventbrite.com or by phone 
at (925) 771-7320. 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/Archive.aspx?AMID=30&Type=Recent
https://boormanparkcommunityworkshop.eventbrite.com/
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ADA Compliance for Merchants Event- June 6, 2019 
 
Merchants along the 23rd Street corridor have complained that they are being 
targeted by a local attorney for violations of the Americans with Disabilities Act 
(ADA).  In many instances they have been threatened with litigation if they do not 
make a payment to this attorney.  Many of them have made payments to avoid the 
expense of litigation.  They see this practice as a form of extortion.  With the 
assistance of Darlene Drapkin they have organized a meeting scheduled for June 
6th, 2019.  Bruce A. Soublet, Sr. Assistant City Attorney/ADA Coordinator will be 
making a presentation to the group on opportunities available through the City, 
funded by business license fees, to have their businesses inspected by a Certified 
Access Specialist (CASp) who would provide them with a report informing them of 
what needs to be done to bring their property into compliance.  Under recent 
amendments to California law such an inspection and certification can offer them 
some protection from the practices of those who use the ADA to extract payments 
from small businesses.  
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Fiscal Year (FY) 2019-20 Budget Update 
 
This week, the Finance Department hosted a community budget meeting during 
which attendees learned about the budget process, financial trends, and the current 
status of the FY2019-20 budget. Each City department presented to the City Council 
at its May 21st meeting their mission, accomplishments, goals, personnel, and 
proposed budget for FY 2019-20.  
 
Staff continued work toward closing the budget gap of $7.5 million which has been 
reduced to $3.3 million. The City Council will receive a budget update at its May 28th 
meeting. 
 
The Finance Department will be hosting the second community budget meeting on 
Tuesday, June 11th, from 6:00 P.M. ï 7:30 P.M., in the Council Chamber (440 Civic 
Center Plaza). Citizens will receive an overview of the Cityôs budget process, 
information on the Cityôs finances, including the current yearôs budget, and have a 
chance to ask questions to staff. All are invited to attend. 
 

 
  



5 

3. Acknowledgments 
 
Mary ñPeaceò Head Memorial Garden, Bench, and Plaque Dedication 
 
On Friday, May 17th, the Office of Mayor Tom Butt, Parchester Neighborhood 
Council, and Richmond Love Your Block hosted the Mary ñPeaceò Head Memorial 
Garden, Bench, and Plaque Dedication in Parchester Village. Ms. Head, a late 
community activist and Parchester native, was known to many as ñMayor of 
Parchesterò. 
 
The garden was created in 2017 by Love Your Block mini-grant recipients Patricia 
Duncan Hall and Raynard Lozano. Since then, it has been providing freshly grown 
produce to residents. Ms. Head had a passion for nature and gardening, and the 
dedication of the garden, as well as installation of new signage and bench, aim to 
keep her passion flowing. 
 
(Photo credit: Richmond Love Your Block and Office of Mayor Tom Butt) 
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4. City Managerôs Office 
 
Recycling Presentation at Senior Center 
 
On Wednesday, May 22nd, 2019, the City Managerôs Officeôs Community 
Development and Environmental and Health Initiatives division, in partnership with 
the Community Services Department and Republic Services, held a recycling 
presentation for patrons of the Senior Center located at 2525 Macdonald Avenue. 
 
City staff organized a recycling presentation attended by about 15 patrons. The 
Republic Services Recycling Coordinator provided a presentation on what materials 
can and cannot be recycled, the importance of carefully separating waste from 
recyclables, and proper disposal of household hazardous waste. In addition, 
presentation participants received a free reusable bag, stainless steel reusable 
straws, and reusable water bottles. 
 
Visit Republic Services' website, www.republicservices.com/municipality/wccc-ca, or 
call (510) 262-7100 for more information and resources about recycling and 
Household Hazardous Waste. 
 

https://www.republicservices.com/municipality/wccc-ca
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Richmond Ferry to Bridge to Greenway Complete Streets Plan 
 
The City of Richmond has begun initial steps towards completing the Ferry to Bridge 
to Greenway Plan. This plan is an exciting opportunity to improve active 
transportation to the new Richmond Ferry, the upcoming Richmond-San Rafael 
multi-use path, and the Richmond Greenway. The plan will incorporate abundant 
local community input, with creative engagement intended to bring a variety of 
voices to the planning process. 
 
On May 23rd, 2019, the Placeworks team facilitated the first stakeholder advisory 
committee meeting at Bridge ARTSpace Film Studio in Richmond, CA. The input 
collected at the key stakeholder meeting will help guide recommendations that will 
enhance the Richmond community and provide regional benefits by providing people 
bicycling and walking the safe, convenient access to important destinations. To learn 
more about the project, view upcoming events, and sign up to receive project 
updates, visit www.ferry2bridge2greenway.com. 
 
For more information about this project, please contact the Transportation Division at 
(510) 620-6869. 
 

http://www.ferry2bridge2greenway.com/
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Summer Youth Pass 
511 Contra Costa is offering a $35 youth pass for youth ages 6-18. This pass gives 
youth rides on WestCAT, County Connection, and Tri-Delta from June 1st ï August 
31st.   
 
To purchase a summer youth pass visit: https://511contracosta.org/youthpass/ 

https://511contracosta.org/youthpass/
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You can also purchase a Summer Youth Pass at the following in person sale 
locations: 
 

Location Address Hours 

County Connection 2477 Arnold Industrial Way, 
Concord 

Mon- Fri 
8:00 A.M. ï 5:00 P.M. 

Tri-Delta Transit 801 Wilbur Avenue, Antioch Mon ï Thurs 
7:00 A.M. ï 6:00 P.M. 

WestCAT 601 Walter Avenue, Pinole Mon ï Fri 
7:30 A.M. ï 6:00 P.M.  

 
If you prefer to pay by check and cannot visit a location, you can download a mail 
order form to order by mail. Please visit this link to view and download the form. 
  

 
 
 
West Contra Costa County Express Bus Study Identifies Potential Routes and 
Stops for Public Review 
 
In fall 2018, the West Contra Costa Transportation Advisory Committee (WCCTAC) 
asked for community input on potential additional express bus service that would 
connect commuters from West Contra Costa County to destinations in west 
Berkeley, Emeryville, Oakland, and San Francisco. The expanded express bus 
service would travel primarily along Interstate 80, to help reduce congestion along 
this busy corridor and improve direct connections to job centers. 
 

https://countyconnection.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/05/mail-order-english-050719.pdf
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WCCTAC incorporated public feedback and the results of a travel market analysis of 
existing commute trends to generate potential express bus stop locations. To 
determine preferred route(s) for implementation, WCCTAC wants input from all 
potential riders on their preferred bus stop locations. The ultimate express bus 
route(s) will be designed to serve the greatest number of riders with a minimal 
amount of pick-up and drop-off locations.  

 
To share your ideas and learn more about this project please visit: bit.ly/wcctacbus. 
Help choose the future express bus stops! Take the online survey. 
 
Help Spread the Word! Tell your friends and family about these opportunities to 
share your ideas.  
 
To learn more about WCCTAC, please visit www.wcctac.org. To contact the project 
manager, Leah Greenblat, email LGREENBLAT@wcctac.org.  
 
El Estudio de Autobuses Exprés del Oeste de Contra Costa Identifica Rutas y 
Paradas Potenciales para su Revisión Pública 
 
En el otoño de 2018, el Comité Asesor de Transporte del Oeste de Contra Costa 
(WCCTAC, por sus siglas en inglés) solicitó la opinión de la comunidad sobre un 
posible servicio adicional de autobús exprés que conectaría a los pasajeros del 
oeste del Condado de Contra Costa con destinos en Berkeley, Emeryville, 
Oakland y San Francisco. El servicio expandido de autobuses exprés transitaría 
principalmente a lo largo del I-80 para ayudar a reducir la congestión en este 
corredor y mejorar las conexiones directas a los centros de trabajo. 
 
WCCTAC incorporó la opinión pública y los resultados de un análisis del mercado 
de las tendencias de viaje existentes para generar las posibles ubicaciones de las 
paradas. Para determinar la(s) ruta(s) preferida(s) a implementar, WCCTAC desea 
saber las ubicaciones de las paradas preferidas de todos los pasajeros potenciales. 
La ruta (o rutas) final se diseñarán con el fin de brindar servicio a la mayor cantidad 
de pasajeros posible con un número mínimo de paradas. 
 
Para compartir sus ideas y obtener más información sobre este proyecto, visite: 
bit.ly/wcctacautobus. ¡Ayúdenos a pasar la voz! Avíseles a sus amigos y familiares 
sobre estas oportunidades para compartir sus ideas. Tome la encuesta. 
 
Para aprender más de WCCTAC, visite www.wcctac.org. Para contactar la directora 
del proyecto, Leah Greenblat, envíe un correo electrónico a 
LGREENBLAT@wcctac.org. 
 

https://www.wcctac.org/app_pages/view/672
https://www.wcctac.org/app_pages/view/681
http://www.wcctac.org/
mailto:LGREENBLAT@wcctac.org
https://www.wcctac.org/app_pages/view/672
https://www.wcctac.org/app_pages/view/696
http://www.wcctac.org/
mailto:LGREENBLAT@wcctac.org
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Free Richmond Treasure Box Workshops 
 
A Free Mosaic Workshop is being offered to Richmond groups, organizations, 
employees, businesses, schools, families, and community members to beautify the 
community through art. Workshop dates are available through May 2019.  
 
Create a design of your own on 18x24 paper and sign-up for a Mosaic Workshop. 
Materials, tools, and hosting space will be provided. Workshops will be led by Daud 
Abdullah, who has been a leader in Richmondôs mosaic Treasure Box movement. 
Enjoy a stress-free activity with friends and family to improve our neighborhoods.  
Share the news and book now! Contact Princess Robinson at 
princess@urbantilth.org or call (510) 478-7808. 
 

 
 

mailto:princess@urbantilth.org
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Recycling Tip of the Month! 
 
Interested in starting recycling or compost services? Questions about what is 
recyclable or compostable? Please contact Republic Services at (510) 262-7100. 
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*Please note, paper towels and napkins are not recyclable. 

 
For recycling and compost signs and outreach material visit, 
www.republicservices.com/municipality/wccc-ca 
 
Free Green Waste Kitchen Pail 
 

 
Richmond residents that subscribe to compost services may pick-up a free kitchen 
pail at the West Contra Costa Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) Facility or 
Richmond City Hall. 
 
West Contra Costa County Household  
Hazardous Waste (HHW) Facility: 
  
101 Pittsburg Avenue      
Richmond, CA 94801 
Wednesday through Saturday 
9:00 A.M. - 4:00 P.M. (Closed Noon - 12:30 P.M.) 
 
For more information about this and additional solid waste programs available to 
Richmond residents, please visit: www.richmondenvironment.org 
 
Fill out a survey to prioritize $60 million in funding for Contra Costa County 
 
The Contra Costa County HOME/CDBG Consortium has begun planning for the 
expenditure of over $60 million in federal funds in Contra Costa County over the next 
five years.  
 
The priorities contained in the Consolidated Plan will guide the investment of over 
$12 million each year in federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), 
HOME Investment Partnership Program (HOME), and Emergency Solutions Grant 
(ESG) funding. These versatile federal funding sources can build new affordable 
housing, rehabilitate existing affordable housing, modify and rehabilitate homes for 

http://www.republicservices.com/municipality/wccc-ca
http://www.recyclemore.com/content/local-hazardous-waste-collection-facility
http://www.recyclemore.com/content/local-hazardous-waste-collection-facility
http://www.richmondenvironment.org/
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lower income and senior homeowners, construct or improve public facilities and 
parks, improve infrastructure in lower income neighborhoods, provide employment 
training to lower income workers, offer financial and other assistance to small 
business owners, fund services to homeless persons, provide funding for a wide 
variety of services for lower income families and individuals; and much, MUCH 
more! 
 
Fill out the survey for your voice to be heard: 
 
English: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/N9CKWX7 
Spanish: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/KNB2GJ5 
 
If you need any other accommodations, please call Teri House at (925) 779-7037. 
 

 
  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/N9CKWX7
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/KNB2GJ5
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5. City Manager Chronicles 
 
Below are some of the topics for meetings that I attended during the past week in 
the hope that it provides an idea of the many issues we deal with routinely. 
 
Meetings and events of note during this week included: 
 

¶ I attended the first of two planned budget community meetings.  The purpose of 
these meetings is to offer the community an opportunity to get an overview of the 
City budget, ask questions, and make suggestions as they may deem 
appropriate.  The first meeting was held during the day at the City Council 
Chambers, from 1:30 P.M. to 3:00 P.M. If you couldnôt attend the meeting; donôt 
worry, you can still review the presentation at: 
https://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1427/Presentations. The second budget 
presentation is scheduled for June 11th, from 6:00 P.M. to 7:30 P.M. at City Hall. I 
hope to see you there. 
 

¶ Along with City staff, our Financial Advisor, Bond Counsel and Lead Underwrites, 
I participated in two presentations; one to Build America Mutual and another to 
Assured Guaranty, both bond insurers to obtain insurance protection for 
investors regarding the issuance of bonds for the Port of Richmond and for the 
Civic Center. By obtaining insurance we hope to lower the risk for investor and 
thus, lower the Cityôs borrowing costs. 

 

¶ I met with Executive Management staff to discuss and address community forum 
issues brought to our attention at the May 14th Council meeting, and to review the 
items to be placed in the May 28, 2019 City Council agenda. After the meeting, I 
reviewed and finalized staff reports to include in the Council packet. 

 

¶ Finance staff provided me a monthly update of the Cityôs financial position for the 
month ending April 30, 2019. Among the issues we discussed included the 
General Fund balance sheet, working capital, outstanding invoices, and tracking 
of General Fund and all funds expenditures.  Our revenues and expenses so far 
are tracking very close to our projections.  However, we need to do a better job of 
obtaining grant reimbursements to minimize cash flow impacts to the General 
Fund. 

 

¶ I attended a League of CA Cities East Bay Division event to listen to an update 
presentation from CalPERS regarding their investment strategy, contribution rate 
projections, and funded status.  It seems that CalPERS may only reach a 4%, 
rather than their 7% expected investment rate of return this year, which will 
translate into an increase of the Unfunded Accrued Liability for cities.  The stark 
reality is that pension cost increases continue outpacing citiesô revenue growth, 
forcing cities to make difficult decisions regarding staffing and level of community 
service levels. 

 

https://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/1427/Presentations
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¶ The focus of this week was to continue exploring ways to close the City budget 
gap of $7.5 million while minimizing staffing and level of service reductions.  We 
have made great progress and have lowered the budget gap to $3.3 million. For 
more details, see the draft budget staff report at: 
http://sireweb.ci.richmond.ca.us/sirepub/cache/2/mzy3zau3l2z1eios1othnlv0/558
55905242019021825245.PDF 

 
 
6. City Clerkôs Office 

 
ELECTION NEWS!!! 

 
Contra Costa Elections is now offering a super simple texting option for polling place 
voters to switch to Vote by Mail.  Simply text COCOBALLOT to 28683 (or 2VOTE).  
The service was launched on Friday, May 10, 2019; see this East Bay Times article 
for more information. 
 
Apply for Your U.S. Passport at Richmond City Hall! 
 
The City of Richmond City Clerkôs Office is accepting passport applications on behalf 
of the United States Department of State. United States citizens planning 
international travel may apply for their passport at 450 Civic Center Plaza, Suite 300, 
during the following hours by appointment only:  

 
Monday: 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. 

Wednesday: 10:00 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. 
Friday: 10:00 A.M. to 2:00 P.M. 

(Closed 12:00 P.M. to 1:00 P.M. ï days of operation only) 
 

Please recognize that the area is an operational executive office, and a quiet zone. 
No drop in service for same day appointments or scheduling future appointments is 
available at this time; you must call (510) 620-6786 to schedule all appointments. 
 
For application forms, information on documentation required, fees, and a wealth of 
other passport and international travel information, visit the only official website for 
passport information ï travel.state.gov. 
 
For more information about the City of Richmond Passport Acceptance Facility, 
please visit http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/passports. 
 

http://sireweb.ci.richmond.ca.us/sirepub/cache/2/mzy3zau3l2z1eios1othnlv0/55855905242019021825245.PDF
http://sireweb.ci.richmond.ca.us/sirepub/cache/2/mzy3zau3l2z1eios1othnlv0/55855905242019021825245.PDF
https://www.eastbaytimes.com/2019/05/13/want-your-election-ballot-early-text-the-elections-office/
https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en.html
http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/passports
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7. Community Services Department 
 
37th Annual Senior Information & Health Fair Day 
 
The Community Services Department (CSD) held the 37th Annual Senior 
Information & Health Fair Day, on Wednesday, May 8, 2019, from 9:00 A.M. ï noon 
at the Richmond Memorial Auditorium. 
 
What an amazing day! It began with over 40 vendors and demonstrators providing 
useful information for our senior community, city employees and anyone interested 
in participating in the event. Throughout the entire event, entertainers from various 
senior centers performed an array of dances and exercises, the RFD Fire Marshall 
gave a demonstration on how to use a fire extinguisher, and the audience joined in 
for the Zumba workout. To top it off, attendees were served a free delicious pancake 
breakfast, sponsored by the Center for Eldersô Independence.  
 
A big thank you to all who participated and we hope to see you next year! 
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Aqua Zumba! 
 
Aqua Zumba is a fun class available at both City of Richmond pools. It's a drop-in 
class for ages 18+. No experience or swimming ability is required, but participants 
should feel comfortable in chest-high water. Fees are $8 for Richmond residents and 
$10 for non-Richmond residents.   
 
At the Richmond Plunge (1 E. Richmond Avenue in Pt. Richmond), classes are held 
on Mondays from 6:30 P.M. - 7:30 P.M., and Saturdays from 10:00 A.M. - 11:00 A.M.  
 
At the Richmond Swim Center (4300 Cutting Boulevard @ S. 45th Street) classes 
are held on Fridays from 9:00 A.M. - 10:00 A.M.  
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For any questions regarding Aquatics program, please call either pool during open 
hours. For more information and pool schedules, visit the Aquatics page on the City 
of Richmondôs website.  
 

 
 
Annieôs Annuals Field Trip 
 
The Annex Senior Center went on a field trip to Annieôs Annuals on Wednesday, 
May 22nd.  Annieôs Annuals is a Richmond nursery specializing in hard-to-find plants 
and flowers, including native wildflowers & heirlooms. We had a wonderful lunch 
under the canopy tent surrounded by the beautiful flowers. Seniors got to shop all 
various kinds of flowers and received 10% off their purchases. It was a gorgeous 
day! 
 

 

http://www.ci.richmond.ca.us/421/Aquatics
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8. Employment and Training (E&T) 
 
RichmondWORKS receives a grant award in the amount of $300,000 to serve 
English Language Learners 
 
RichmondWORKS received a grant award from the Labor and Workforce 
Development Agency, the California Workforce Development Board and the 
Employment Development Department in the amount of $300,000 to fund Project 
IMPACTO.  Project IMPACTO (Immigrant Participants Accessing Career Training 
Opportunities) will serve 75 English Language Learners.  RichmondWORKS is 
partnering with Weigh of Life, LEAP, and the West Contra Costa Adult Education on 
the grant application to provide 75 limited English speakers with basic skills, GED 
and High School Diplomas, career technical education in growth sectors, job 
placement and support services.  The City of Richmond received one of four awards 
made statewide that include Los Angeles County, Tulare County, and Orange 
County. 
 
Anyone interested in applying for Project IMPACTO should contact 
RichmondWORKS at (510) 307-8014. 
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9. Engineering & Capital Improvement Department (ECIP) 
 
Streets Division 
 
Paving crews completed paving on Tewksbury Avenue, installed two new regulatory 
signs below the stop sign on Tewksbury and Santa Fe Avenues, performed storm 
patrol, and worked from the outstanding pothole list in various locations around the 
City.  
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Tewksbury Avenue 

 

 
New Sign Installation 

 
Street sweeping staff performed commercial and residential sweeping services for 
the third Monday and Tuesday and the fourth Wednesday through Friday in the 
North Richmond, Iron Triangle, North Belding Woods, Metro Richmore Village, 
Pullman, Cortez/Stege, Park Plaza, Laurel Park, City Center, Richmond Annex, 
Parkview, Panhandle Annex, and Eastshore neighborhood areas. 
 
Signs and Lines staff installed 16 new signs and poles at various locations, 
fabricated 17 signs, painted 15ô of curbs and zoning, and installed 28ô of 
thermoplastic for pavement messaging. 
 


